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Friday 12th July 2024    
 
The end of the school year is now fast approaching! Everyone is very busy - the teachers are preparing 
end of year information ready to handover to the next teacher and/or school, the admin team are busy 
preparing files for all of the new children coming in and ordering resources to start the next academic 
year well and the children are continuing to enjoy their current topics and completing some incredible 
work! This week, we have also had our last Full Governing Body meeting of this year where the team 
discussed and reviewed the successes of the year as well as the current priorities and actions for school 
development plan for 2024-25. After all that, we are feeling very glad for the weekend. We really look 
forward to seeing you all on Monday morning… hopefully football might be coming home by then!  
 
Menu for week beginning 15th July:  

Monday  Chicken Fajita with Rice or Tomato Pasta Dessert: Chocolate Shortbread Biscuit 

Tuesday  Sausages and Mash or Sweet Potato and Lentil Curry with Rice Dessert: Fruit and Jelly 

Wednesday  Bubble Salmon or Pizza with Crinkle Cut Wedges Dessert: Banana Cake 

Thursday  Roast Beef or Vegetable Wellington with Yorkshire Pudding Dessert: Chocolate Sponge  

Friday  Fish Fingers and Chips or Vegetable Lasagne Dessert: Jam and Coconut Cake  

 
Celebration Assembly  
Congratulations to Leo, Ava and Austin – Hedgehog, Talia – Ladybird, Isabella – Woodpecker, Olivia and 
Georgia – Squirrel, Emlin and Aidan – Bee, Esme – Owl and Joseph – Badger. The Sports Award was won 
by Leon – Bees.  We are so proud of you all!  
We are looking forward to celebrating with more children next week. Invitations to Celebration Assembly 
are sent out on a Friday for the following week, plus a reminder the day before. Please check your inbox 
carefully.  
 
Transition Update 
It was a joy to welcome the new Hedgehogs, Ladybirds and Robins to school again this week to explore 
their classrooms ahead of starting school in September. In addition, this evening we held a special getting 
to know you Bingo Event for families of children starting school in September. This was a really special 
event and it was wonderful to hear such enthusiastic “Bingo” calls from the little ones when their 
minibeast bingo grid was complete! A huge and special thank you to the pink HSA team for working so 
hard to make this event a success!  
On Thursday 18th and Friday 19th July, the current EYFS and Year 1 children will be spending the days with 
their new class teacher in their new classroom. The teachers have planned some exciting activities to 
welcome the children ahead of starting their new year groups in September. Please don’t forget that 
parents are invited to pop into the new classrooms after school on Thursday 18th July to see where it is 
and to say hello to your child’s new teacher. Thank you.  
 
Notice from Year 1  
The Stay and Celebrate Asia event happening on Wednesday 17th July is at 2.30pm. We apologise for any 
miscommunication in the newsletter that has previously stated 9.00am. The year 1 team are really 
looking forward to seeing you! 
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End of term reminder 
Just a little reminder that the last day of term is Wednesday 24th July. This is a whole day and school will 
finish at 3.05pm. If you are a year 2 parent, please come early from 3.00pm to hear your children sing the 
Leaver’s Song. (You will need to bring tissues to mop those tears – ours and yours!)  
 
Changes to Forest School next week 
Due to the transition days next week where the children spend 2 days with their new class teacher in 
their new classroom, the EYFS children will not be doing Forest School next week.  
Year 2 children will continue to have their Forest School day on Friday next week where they will have a 
special treat to celebrate all of their Forest School achievements during their time at infant school. 
 
End of Year Statutory Assessment Reports  
A letter was sent out to parents today, along with a copy of your child’s results for any statutory 
assessments taken this academic year. This will have arrived in your email inbox with a link to download 
the report. If this has left you with any questions, please do contact your child’s class teacher to discuss 
them. Thank you.  
 
Little Heroes Notice  
Our Little Heroes (Military children) are having their last get together of this academic year on 
Wednesday 17th July at midday. Mrs Batchelor has organised a special lunchtime picnic for the children 
and ordered the lunches for the children. If the children would rather bring their own packed lunch, they 
are more than welcome. Families are invited and warmly welcomed if you would like to join in the fun. If 
you have any questions, please do contact Mrs Batchelor lbatchelor@harnham-inf.wilts.sch.uk   
Here is a photo of the special artwork that the Little Heroes and their families produced earlier this 
academic year to celebrate the month of the military child. Isn’t it beautiful? It is now proudly on display 
in our school hall.  

 
 
EYFS Notice  
As a special end of year reward, the Ladybirds, Hedgehogs and Robins are going to enjoy a Beach day on 
Tuesday 23rd July. There will be a little letter to follow on Seesaw to give parents further details. The 
teaching team would like to know if any families have a bubble machine or a paddling pool that they 
don’t mind them borrowing for the event, please do let them know. Thank you.  
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Dojo Rewards  
Robins class have voted to have a dressing up day as their dojo treat. This will be on the last day of term, 
Wednesday 24th July. Mrs Jackson asks that if you do not have any dressing up outfits for your child, 

please do come and speak to her and she would be very happy to help! 😊  
 
Summer Fair Requests – Can you help?  
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Dates for your diaries:  
Here are some important things coming up over the next few weeks: 
 

Whole School  

18.7.24 and 19.7.24  Transition Days  

22.7.24 Summer Fair  

EYFS  

23.7.24 EYFS Beach Day – please see Seesaw  

Year 1 

17.7.24, 2.30pm  Stay and Share Asia  

 
 
Parent Support Advisor:  
Chris Lister is the Parent Support Advisor for Harnham Infants, and many families benefit from her 
expertise, support and advice. She can help parents with all sorts of things including 
difficulties with behaviour, financial matters, family breakdown and bereavement. Chris is 
also happy for you to get in touch if you're worried or concerned about any school related 
matters.  
You can contact her by email psa@harnham-inf.wilts.sch.uk or by telephone 07595217569   
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Online Safety: 
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In the Community: Please note that our school is neither involved with or endorsing the use of the 
services being advertised here. They are for families to access at their own discretion. Thank you.  
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“THRIVING ON A SHOESTRING” SHOWCASE (See above)  

Salisbury Guildhall Thursday 5th September 2024 

There is free entry to this event, which will run from 12 noon to 6pm and all are 
welcome. 

Safer and Supportive Salisbury is running this event to help everyone pick up ideas 
and tips to be able to ‘thrive’ on a limited budget. 

There will be live cookery demonstrations to help everyone to eat well – and to feed a 
family – on a budget. There will be harvest produce available and tips and hints on 
preparing it. 

There will be a ‘coping with Christmas’ section with ideas on how to make your own 
lovely low cost gifts and decorations. There will be ideas for free and low cost days 
out, events and activities for all the family. 

Representatives of organisations will be on hand to provide advice and support on 
finance, including help with claiming benefits. There will also be information and help 
with heating bills and advice on low cost transport solutions.   

 More information will be available closer to the time but we wanted to give you lots of 
notice! 
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